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Chancellor of the Ohio Board of Regents, to Speak at MVCTC Event
Clayton, Ohio – Eric Fingerhut, the seventh Chancellor of the Ohio Board of Regents, is scheduled to give the keynote address at the 19th Annual Miami Valley Career Technology Center (MVCTC) All Advisory Dinner.  This event is an opportunity for the MVCTC instructors to meet with business partners to discuss industry trends and to ensure that MVCTC students are receiving the latest training to help them be successful in their career choice.  This event reinforces the collaboration between MVCTC and industry and is what contributes to the school providing premier educational choices for both high school and adult students.  Over 500 business and industry partners have been invited from local businesses such as the Dayton Tooling and Machining Association (DTMA), Wright State University, Good Samaritan Hospital, Montgomery County Commissioners Office, Dayton Development Coalition, Wat-Kem Mechanical and Beau Townsend Ford.
Chancellor Fingerhut has been asked to speak at this year’s event to share his vision of change in the university system that will aim to make higher education affordable for all Ohioans.  This includes the MVCTC adult education program becoming a part of the University System of Ohio starting in January of 2009.  MVCTC ABLE, a program that helps adults improve basic skills in reading, mathematics and language as well as GED preparation, will also transition to the Board of Regents.  This change will allow adult learners to receive national certification that will be more easily transferable to Ohio colleges.  ABLE classes are free and will limit the need to use PELL funds that should be used by students for degree and credential related classes.  Some of the programs offered at MVCTC include, Aviation Maintenance Technician (FAA Certification), Electrician (NCCER Certification),  Machine Tool Craftsperson (NIMS Certification), Medical Assisting (CMA Certification), Medical Coding and Billing Specialist (CCA  Certification), and Practical Nurse (LPN Certification).  By becoming a part of the University System of Ohio, the MVCTC Adult Education programs will be able to help students begin the process of receiving stackable certificates, which will help them more easily move from Adult Education classes to local university credit.  

This year’s MVCTC All Advisory Dinner will be held on Thursday, September 25, at the Hoke Road Campus in the Student Activity Center.  The night will highlight Ohio’s plan to create a competitive and highly skilled workforce and MVCTC’s commitment to preparing Miami Valley students for the global workforce of tomorrow!

For more information about MVCTC, please visit www.mvctc.com.

# # #

	2
	Press Release - Advisory Dinner



